November 7, 2005

Both of our teams did very well this past weekend at the ECAC meet, hosted by Conn College.  Unfortunately, I was not able to attend the meet this weekend and can not give a ‘play by play’ for how the race developed.  I did learn that the course was very flat and fast.  It was the first time all season that the women raced 6k, instead of the traditional 5k.  At the regional meet and National meet, they will continue to race 6k.  The men’s distance remains at 8k.  I also learned that is was so warm outside that the team went for a swim in the ocean after the race!  I don’t believe Terry went swimming with them…


The men’s team finished 5th out of 38 teams, led by Chris Pelliccia who came in 18th place (26:22).  Baker Lyon was next for the team in 25th place (26:30) closely followed by Jack Wambach in 27th place (26:33).  Rainey Johnson came through in 72nd in 27:19 and Morgan Byrne rounded out the five scorers by coming in 85th place (27:34).  Dan Kaufman came in 94th in 27:45 and Conor O’Neill stopped the clocks at 27:56, good for 105th place.  


The women came in 4th out of 29 teams – led by Jenny Jorvig in 23rd place.  Jenny’s time was 23:27.  Emily Jacobs recorded the same time as Jenny and came in 24th place.  Claire Schultz came in 26th place in 23:32 and Nora Segar was 23:33 in 28th.  Allison Brown had a time of 23:39, good for 32nd and Mairead Harris came in 37th in 23:47.  Kate Hirschboeck, still on the mend from being sick during the week came in 71st place. 


Springfield College is hosting the meet this weekend.  The women race at 11:00am and the men race at noon.  


Have a great week! 


Nicole Wilkerson


Asst. Cross Country Coach


Middlebury College

